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Bel Air-Beverly Crest Neighborhood Council 

COVID-19 CRITICAL NEED SERVICES

Parents, Educators/Teachers & Students in Action (PESA) as the community based organization (CBO) of the Los Angeles Superior Court Teen Court program (see letter 
from Judge Wesley attached) receives referrals of diverted youth from the Los Angeles Police Department, as part of their juvenile arrest diversion program as well as 
referrals from the Los Angeles County District Attorney Office. 

PESA has partnered with the Museum of Tolerance to address issues of racism and hatred caused by the COVID-19 pandemic, as part of the SHADES program of Teen 
Court. These issues will be addressed by online seminars and through the COVID-19 HERO project created by PESA. The COVID-19 HERO project is composed of the 
youth being educated on the value of not making offensive racial remarks concerning what race could have caused the COVID-19 pandemic. In addition the COVID-19 
HERO series educate the youth about the COVID-19 virus and what they can do to prevent the spread of it, giving them the opportunity to being a COVID-19 HERO by 
writing a letter describing how they are a COVID-19 HERO and receiving a certificate of being a COVID-19 HERO.

This grant will address a critical public purpose that will benefit the public at large, reducing the issues of hate and racism stemming from the COVID-19 pandemic and 
educating the youth about COVID-19 and why they need to comply with the social distancing orders. As the social distancing rules are modified the COVID-19 HERO 
series will be modified to reflect these changes. 

It is important to make sure our youth are educated as to why they have to follow the instructions of their parents and their teachers concerning social distancing. It is 
important to start educating them on this now. So that when schools are reopened they will be willing to cooperate with their teachers concerning social distancing 
instructions. In addition the issues of hate and racism have already been reported as a result of COVID-19, these issues will only be exacerbated when schools open up 
again. By educating the youth now and being able to continue that education when they go back to school the issue will be addressed. In person presentations will be 
created to be presented in the schools when they open up again in compliance with social distancing orders.

THIS PROJECT HAS BEEN MADE A RESOURCE TOOL TO ALL OF THE SCHOOLS IN THE COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES THROUGH THE LOS ANGELES COUNTY 
BOARD OF EDUCATION (LACOE).

Thus with the funding from this grant PESA will make sure that the residents and the schools in Bel Air-Beverly Crest Neighborhood Council benefit from this project.
Bel Air-Beverly Crest Neighborhood Council will receive recognition on all materials and items published in connection with this project.
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COVID-19 HERO PROJECT                                                                                                1,000.00                              3,500.00

COVID-19 HERO PROJECT                                                                                                1,500.00                              2,500.00

2,500.00
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